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On 7 July we celebrated the Diamond Jubilee of Ordination of our chaplain Father 
Luke Waring , a monk of Belmont Abbey. Abbot Paul Stonham  presided at the Mass and  
 

         

 
 

Sister Scholastica & Mother Abbess 

 

 
 

We celebrated the Clothing of a Novice 
on the feast of All Saints of the Benedictine 
Order, 13 November. 

Mother Abbess  said: Today is a 
Benedictine feast and so it is fitting that you 
have a Benedictine saint for your new name. 
A change of name is a sign of dying to your 
old way of life and being born again in a new 
life something similar to our Baptism and 
Confirmation when the Holy Spirit comes 
upon us. So dear Sister Scholastica , receive 
this name and draw strength and� courage 
from Benedict’s sister and love this little rule 
for beginners, receive the habit and wear it 
with love being eager to run in the way of the 
Lord’s commands. 
 

concelebrated with other priests from Belmont 
Abbey and the Birmingham diocese. A large 
group of the brethren from Belmont took part. 
Many of his family were also present and 
friends from near and far, some from his former 
parishes.  
As well as pastoral work on parishes, Father 
Luke has been bursar, novice master and prior 
at Belmont Abbey. He also spent ten years on 
the Belmont foundation in Peru.  
The Jubilee Mass was followed by a typical 
Colwich buffet lunch, in glorious sunshine. 
 
After being our chaplain for nearly four years, 
Father Luke retired on 31 October to his own 
Abbey. 

Our New Chaplain: see over page 
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The Abbot President brought two members of the Manquehue Apostolic Movement to 
visit us in January. They joined us for Midday Office and had dinner with Father Luke.  

 Visitors from Chile with Mother Prioress 
 

 

 After they had seen our house, we all 
had tea and talked together. 
The Movement began in 1977 in Chile 
with a group of friends seeking to share 
their faith with other young people. They 
have a Benedictine spirituality based 
especially on lectio divina (prayerful 
shared reading of Scripture). The core 
community comprises oblates, men and 
women, married and celibate, who have 
made a life commitment to their 
community. 
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In Easter week we hosted the English Benedictine History Symposium for the first 
time. Some of the participants stayed over night here and at Oulton Abbey. Several 
monks concelebrated Mass. 

About 30 people, monks, nuns and lay people were present at the talks in our 
Chapter Room. Professor Nicholas Vincent of the University of East Anglia gave a talk 
on Dom David Knowles’s Monastic Order  Seventy Years On . Dr Jan Rhodes spoke 
about the early history of our community the Monastery of Our Lady of Good Hope  in 
Paris: English Roots & French Connections . 

The guests took part in Midday Office followed by a buffet lunch with the 
community in the Guest Rooms. 

In the afternoon Andrew Cichy gave a presentation on the English Benedictine 
Nuns of Brussels and their musical tradition . Nicholas Kiessing from the University 
of Texas at Austin spoke about Dr James Molloy and the dispersal of books from 
Benedictine libraries in England . Most of the participants had never been to Colwich 
before, and enjoyed their visit, seeing the beautiful Church and Chapter Room and 
partaking of our traditional hospitality. 
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Our new chaplain is Father Stephen Holdsworth , another monk of Belmont. Before 
coming to Colwich he was Parish Priest of Weobley in Herefordshire. 

Father Stephen, standing centre, next to Father Luk e at the Jubilee 
 

 

 


